Message from the Holy Father

SECRETARIAT OF STATE No. 95.681
From the Vatican, 3 July 2008
Your Excellency,
The Holy Father was pleased to learn of the meeting organ-
ized by the Pontifical Council for Culture taking place in
Bagamoyo, Tanzania, from 22 to 26 July, and he sends his
L__| warm best wishes to all those present for this important
gathering.

His Holiness will accompany you in his prayers as you re-
flect on the Pastoral Prospects for the New Evangelisation in the Context of
Globalisation and its Effects on African Cultures. This broad area of
study is especially important as it includes the two-fold task
of evangelisation of culture and inculturation of the Gospel.
This mission “is ancient yet ever new, a task which has its ori-
gin in the mystery of the incarnation itself and its motivation
in the innate ability of the Gospel to take root in every culture”
(Pastores Gregis, 30).

The Holy Father prays that your deliberations will assist the
Church in Africa to find new and effective ways of presenting
the unchanging truth of the Gospel and especially the values of
the joy of life, respect for the unborn child, the important role of
the family, and a deep sense of communion and solidarity
which are present in African cultures (cf. Ecclesia in Africa, 43).

Commending your work to the intercession of Mary, Moth-
er of the Church, His Holiness cordially imparts his Apostolic
Blessing.

With personal good wishes, I remain
Yours sincerely in Christ,

Card. Tarcisio Bertone
Secretary of State





